
 
 

BURNHAM THORPE PARISH COUNCIL  

NEWSLETTER JUNE 2022 
 

ALL CHANGE AT THE PARISH COUNCIL 
At the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 9th May Cllr Mima Garland and Cllr Valerie 

Southerland stood down from Chairman and Vice-Chairman.  They continue to be Councillors on the 

Parish Council.  Cllr William James has taken over as Chairman with Cllr Chris Yardley as Vice-Chairman.   

The minutes of this Council meeting and the Annual Parish Meeting with reports from organisations in 

the parish can be viewed on the website or the Noticeboard. 

MILLENNIUM PIECE 
The results will be discussed, at the next Parish Council meeting on Monday 20th June. 

HIGHWAYS 
Reducing the speed limit – Cllr Andrew Jamieson of Norfolk County Council gave an update on the A149 

project which Burnham Thorpe was hoping to be part of.  This is making slow progress.   

Goodricks – The Borough Council have attended and inspected the potholes and surface of Goodricks.  

The Clerk is awaiting an update of the action to be taken. 

Please do contact the Clerk if there are any potholes or other issues within the parish.  These can also be 

reported on the Norfolk County Council website or telephone number: 03448008020.   

MILL LANE/BACK LANE 
A site meeting has taken place with Highways.  Highways have considered signage on the narrow road to 

alert vehicles of pedestrians walking.  Firstly, Hoklham are being contacted to enqurie if they would allow 

a permissive path from Back Lane to the public right of way off Mill Lane.  If this is not possible, then 

Highways would place pedestrian warning signs to alert oncoming traffic.  Highways would also consider 

placing “SLOW” markings on the road.  This will be discussed at the next meeting once a reply from 

Holkham has been received. 

VANDALISM IN THE PARISH 
An incident has been reported to the Police regarding spraying of herbicides on flowers/plants along 

Walsingham Road.  If anyone has any information, please do contact the Police or the Clerk. 

MINUTES 
The minutes to all parish meetings are on the website and the Noticeboard near the bus shelter.  If 

parishioners with no internet access would like copies of the minutes or other documents, then please 

contact the Clerk.   

CONTACT  
Any issues please contact the Clerk – Sarah Raven on email: clerkburnhamthorpe@gmail.com or 

telephone 01328 738512 / 07788516733.  To return forms please send to 5 Wells Road, Burnham 

Overy Town, Norfolk, PE31 8HU 

Further information, including all previous Newsletters, are on the website for Burnham Thorpe 

Parish Council:  https://clerkburnhamthorpe.wixsite.com/btpc 
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